
Joanna Krupa 
 

 

November 25, 2013 

 

The Honorable Tomasz Siemoniak 

Minister of National Defence 

ul. Klonowa 1 

00-909 Warszawa  

Poland  

 

Dear Minister: 

 

As a native Pole, I am so pleased to learn from my friends at PETA that the Polish military has 

made the compassionate decision to replace the use of live animals for medical training drills 

with sophisticated 21
st
 century simulators. 

 

I am proud that my home country recognizes that the lives of animals matter and that there are 

more humane and effective ways to teach people how to perform lifesaving medical treatments 

than by hurting animals. 

 

I know that the momentum created by Poland's progressive example will encourage the five 

remaining NATO countries—Canada, Denmark, Norway, the U.K., and the U.S.—that still 

shoot, stab, burn, and kill animals in their military training drills to modernize their practices.  

 

Thank you very much for your kindness to animals. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Joanna Krupa 

 


